

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, February 16, 2021                


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The February 16, 2021 meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 7:00 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Simons, Ehrhardt and Coutts.  Also present for the Township was Solicitor Waldron and Administrator Rose.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Coutts, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the                February 2, 2021 meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $27,117.49 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $91,817.93 were reported with a list of each on file.

PUBLIC:

MILLER MINOR SUBDIVISION

Dennis Stinson, Kiley Associates was in attendance seeking approval of a minor subdivision for Larry Miller.  The proposed plan had been to Township Planning with recommendation for approval by the Board of Supervisors subject to County review and approval of the Planning Modules.  Pike County Planning reviewed the plan and had no comment.  Mrs. Rose told Mr. Stinson that the Planning Modules needed to be corrected in a couple of ways as SEO Martin had reviewed them and asked that they be revised.  Mr. Stinson said he would make the changes and resubmit to Mrs. Rose within a couple of days.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Coutts, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt and unanimously carried the maps were approved subject to approval of the Planning Modules by DEP.  Mrs. Rose will hold the signed maps until that time.

PALADINO – MINOR SUBDIVISION
Nicholas Lopatofsy and Dennis Stinson, Kiley Associates presented a sketch plan of a minor subdivision for Paladino.  The Board reviewed the map and made suggestions including the necessity of a well agreement between the two properties together with a well waiver, a Maintenance Agreement for same, and an existing driveway being eliminated.  It was also noted that the property would be for residential use only.  The notes were made and upon Solicitor Waldron’s arrival and review he agreed with those recommendations.  The plan will go to Township Planning for formal submission.
ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT:

CLEAN-UP DAY 2021

Mrs. Rose asked the Supervisors permission to schedule Clean-Up Day and retain the services of Advanced Recycling for the electronic part of the clean-up.  She indicated June 19 was an available date.  Accordingly, the Supervisors approved the date and agreed to underwrite the cost of the electronic disposal for township residents.

402 REALTY, INC. – CONDITIONAL USE

Mrs. Rose told the Board that a Conditional Use Application had been submitted to Township Planning by 402 Realty, Inc. for a fireworks store at the current 402 Diner.  The Planning Commission recommended the Supervisors hold a public hearing.  The Board discussed the matter and asked Mrs. Rose to schedule the hearing for March 2 at 6:30 PM.
ROAD OCCUPANCY PERMIT – PELLET ROAD
Mrs. Rose told the Board she had received an application for a Road Occupancy Permit for a lot on Pellet Road from Anthony Brand of JoyBeck Builders.  The Supervisors asked that the application be reviewed by Zoning Officer McGlynn and then have the site inspected by the Road Maintenance Foreman.

LAKE REGION VI, LLC – THE RETREAT AT MILLBROOK COVE
Mrs. Rose told the Board she had received from Alternate Solicitor Henry his Opinion and Decision on the conditional use application of Lake Region VI, LLC which needed approval by the Board.  On a motion by Mr. Coutts, seconded by Mr. Simons and an abstention by Mr. Ehrhardt the Board approved the document subject to Chairman Simons reviewing it.
SOLICITOR'S REPORT:
Mr. Waldron reported on the following:

PAUPACK VILLAGES, LLC – HEARING
Solicitor Waldron advised that the hearing on the Short-Term Rental violation of Paupack Villages, LLC had been rescheduled for Thursday, February 18 at 10:30 AM.  He asked Mrs. Rose if she would be available in the event the matter is not settled by then.  She indicated there was not much that was still needed but she had not heard from either the attorney or the applicant.

CORRESPONDENCE:

02-08-2021

Sharon Schroeder, Recorder of Deeds


Realty Transfer Tax

02-10-2021

DEP







Regenski approval

02-12-2021

PCCD







Tanglwood dredging
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM.

